

MEMORANDUM

STEPHANIE RAWLINGS-BLAKE,

To:

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council

c/o Karen Randle, Executive Secretary

From: Paul T. Graziano, Commissioner

Date:

June 7, 2012

Re:

City Council Bill 12-0089 - General Fund Appropriation Transfer - Department of Public Works (Program 664) and Department of Housing and Community Development (Program

745) to Department of General Services (Program 731) - \$1,200,000

The Department of Housing and Community Development has reviewed City Council Bill 12-0089, which was introduced for the purpose of transferring a General Fund Appropriation in the amount of \$500,000 from the Department of Public Works (Program 664) and in the amount of \$700,000 from the Department of Housing and Community Development (Program 745) to the Department of General Services (Program 731); and providing for a special effective date.

This bill would provide \$1,200,000 to the Department of General Services FY-2012 budget under Facilities Management (Program 731). The Department of Housing and Community Development will provide \$700,000 of the needed funds from Program 745 (Code Enforcement).

The Department of Housing and Community Development respectfully defers its position on City Council Bill 12-0089 to the Department of Finance.

PTG:nb

cc:

Ms. Angela Gibson, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Ms. Kaliope Parthemos, Deputy Mayor

